[image: image1.wmf]
COMMUNITIES DIRECTORATE (Education Services)
Cunninghame House, Irvine KA12 8EE
Tel:  01294 324400 Fax: 01294 324444

www.north-ayrshire.gov.uk

St John Ogilvie Primary and Early Years
13 Towerlands Farm Road

IRVINE        
KA11 1PZ
NORTH AYRSHIRE

Tel:     01294 218823
COUNCIL

Email - stjohnogilvie@ea.n-ayrshire.sch.uk
Head Teacher:  Mrs P McCulloch  

Date: 05 May 2020 

Dear Parent/Carer 

I would like to take this opportunity to touch base with you and to reassure you that we will continue to do everything we can to support our children and their families during this challenging time.  The school has now been closed for 6 weeks and I cannot begin to tell you how much all staff miss our children.  

I want you to know that all teaching staff are working hard to ensure learning and teaching continues to take place. Teachers provide daily tasks for their class with a focus on Literacy, Numeracy and Health and Wellbeing.  Teachers also set challenges on Sumdog and Educationcity. These tasks are sent to all children via their Glow account. Mrs Macnamara, Pupil Support Teacher and Mrs Hand, Nurture Teacher will also continue to support children they normally work with during school closure.
At St John Ogilvie, we really do want to get it right for every child, especially during this unprecedented time. If there is anything at all we as a school could support you with then please contact us via our school email stjohnogilvie@ea.n-ayrshire.sch.uk 
Please also remember we are not expecting your children to be working all day, every day. We are confident our parents will be delivering life-long education through quality family time spent together.

I realise that this will be a huge pressure for many of you who are trying to work from home and find time to home-school as well. It isn’t easy and we appreciate all that you are doing.             I also appreciate that it is not easy for essential and key workers whose children may also be at one of our community hubs.  

As you are aware Miss Robertson, Head Teacher at Elderbank Primary and myself took Resource Boxes to local shops in Bourtreehill and Broomlands.   These boxes contain paper, coloured pencils and ordinary pencils for those children who require these resources.  We are very grateful to the store owners for helping us with this.

At the moment we are unsure when schools will safely reopen and what this will look like.            I know that many of you are worried about transition from Early Years to Primary 1 and from Primary 7 to secondary school.  Please be assured that we will always put the needs of your child first and plan the very best possible pathways for them. I will keep you fully updated as and when things develop.

Please say hello to your child/children from all the staff and give them a big hug from us all.

Take care and stay safe. 

Kind regards

Pauline McCulloch 

Mrs Pauline McCulloch

Head Teacher
​​​​
